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A WORD FROM THE BISHOP’S WARDEN

ST. PAUL’S EPISCOPAL 
CHURCH  

A P R I L  2 0 1 6

APRIL 3
Holy Eucharist:  The Rev. Larry Lewis

Lay Reader:  Kate French

APRIL 10
Morning Prayer  

Lay Reader:  John Tarver

APRIL 17
BISHOP’S COMMMITTEE & 

POT LUCK
Morning Prayer  

Lay Reader:  Don Kiefer

APRIL 24
Holy Eucharist:  The Rev. Mark Jeske

Lay Reader: Sam French
 

ALTAR GUILD:  Kate French

Dear All,

Spring is here!  It is my favorite time of year.  
We will soon have the garden disked and begin 
to think about what to plant.  St. Paul's was 
blessed to have received a very fine tiller to use 
in our garden project.  We put an appeal in the 
local paper outlining the fact that our previous 
tiller was stolen and the purpose of our garden.  
Just as I had given up getting a donated tiller, I 
received a call on Wednesday about 3:00 pm 
with an offer of a tiller.  The donor worked in 
Clinton but lived in Garden City so I made 
arrangements to follow them home from work 
and pick up the tiller.  Was I ever surprised to 
see a rear tine tiller with very little use, almost 
new but about 10 years old, being loaded in my 
pickup!  As Rick and I traveled back to Clinton, 
we marveled at St. Paul's good fortune.  Since it 
hadn't been started in about 7 years, the next 
morning I took it to the repair shop to be 
serviced.  It will be ready the first of the week.  
In thanksgiving, let us strive to get the most out 
of our garden to donate to those in need, 
healthy fresh veggies.

Don
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BARBARA CROSSLEY
Recent email from Barbara lets us know that 
she will be returning to Missouri the end of 
April and will join us at church on May 1st!  
Letʼs plan a May Day celebration!

NEW TILLER DONATED
After placing an 
ad in the local 
paper, telling of 
t h e c h u r c h ʼs 
mission to grow 
vegetables for 
the Samaritan 
C e n t e r i n 
Clinton and the 
recent theft of 
our garden tiller, a couple from Garden City 
donated a nice one to St. Paulʼs that they 
were not using.  Many thanks to them for 
their kindness.  Letʼs work for a bumper crop 
to donate to those in our community in need 
of food assistance.

CARE NOTE
Gertie Nau fell at her home at the Arbors at 
Glendale Gardens and was sent to the ER.  
No bones were broken, but heavy bruising 
will make recovery  slow.  She is in good 
spirits and will look forward to returning to 
church soon.

BISHOPʼS DAY WITH VESTRIES AND 
WARDENS
Don Kiefer attended this event on March 19 
at St. Andrewʼs in Kansas City.  He reported 
attending many worthwhile sessions and 
learned a lot that he will be sharing with our 
vestry  in the coming months.  Don also 
attended the Central Deanery Meeting on 
March 12 in Lexington.

PRESIDING BISHOP CALLS FOR A 
SEASON OF PRAYER
Episcopal Church Presiding Bishop Michael 
Curry has called for a season of prayer for 
regions of the Anglican Communion which are 
experiencing violence and civil strife.

APRIL 2016 BIRTHDAYS 
2-Nicholas Etter
3-Fleta Marie Gillham
14-Susan Livingston
21-Katlyn Gladfelter
23-Sam French

ANNIVERSARIES
28-Deanna Martin & Robert Blanc
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